MINUTES OF THE MEETING
For the Worland Recreation District Board
HELD September 14th, 2023

	A meeting of the Worland Recreation District Board was held September 14th at the Worland Community Center Complex, Worland, and Washakie County, Wyoming at 12:00 p.m. Present at the meeting were Steve Hunt, Ron Overcast, Jonathan Hake, Carol Grosch, Charlie Cauffman and Matt Schneider. 
[bookmark: _Hlk145497068]A motion was made, seconded and unanimously carried to approve the minutes for August 10th, 2023 meeting per meeting and email votes.
Old Business
· Daniels Fund/Lights-Steve reached out to a company to get light poles, seems to be impossible to find the poles.  
· Website-Steve and Katianne are working on getting the new website up and running.  Going to pay up the full amount when the WCCC board meets next week.
· 8-hour training- keeping this on old business until everyone has completed the training.
Commissioners Reports:
· Carol Grosch- nothing new to report.
· Steve- Volleyball and Soccer have started.  Put a patch on all soccer shirts in recognition and memory of Quintal Arnold.  Ordered 20 new volleyballs, going to order new basketballs closer to the season.  Boys’ basketball will be in later October and November.  
· Matt- having a very hard/difficult time with scheduling and other league matters this year. 25-3rd and 4th graders, 19-5th graders and 18-6th graders.  Just a few too short to have three team’s total.
· Charlie- State golf will be going on this week. Commons turned out really well, put in a school store off of the common area now that sells coffee and food items, looking at doing the weight room, working on a softball team this year.  Homecoming and hall of fame is coming up in October. Looking at being the basketball commissioner this year.  

New Business
· New Commissioner’s-going to have to start advertising in November for baseball and new commissioner openings. We need to advertise every two years. 
· Worland Chiefs Legion Team-looking for donations to help the program.  Steve asked them to write out all the supplies needed that the donation money would go towards. 
· Shed-need to start looking for another shed(s) for the rec at Newell Sargant Park for rec equipment.  

Treasures Report: 
· Joy put a check issued list in the paperwork this month.
· Mill leavy was $4,368 between July and August, Net income is -$30,000 for July to August.  Mill leavy was $17,050 this month, need to wait until November when they get a little bigger. Check for $6,000 which $4,000 is for the Community Center and the portion for the website split.  Matt is wanting to do something more with the $4,000 that goes towards the community center for their help with the sports being ran.  Wants to look to increase it, even just a little bit, this next year. 
A motion was made, seconded and unanimously carried to approve the treasures report and pay the bills per meeting and email votes.
The next meeting of the Board is set for October 12th, 2023 at 12:00 P.M.  
There being no further business, the meeting was completed.

Submitted:
__________________________                                                          ____________________________
Matt Schneider, President
